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Buckeye Lake for cottage site and landing purposes. I note from your letter 
that the valuation is $200. 

I have carefully examined said lease, find it correct in form and legal, 
and am therefore returning the same with my approval endorsed thereon. 

2165. 

Respectfully, 
JoHN G. PRICE, 

Attomey-General. 

APPROVAL, BO:\'DS OF HA~COCK COU~TY, OHIO, IN A1fOUNT OF 
$83,000 ROAD I1IPROVE11ENTS. 

CoLUMBUS, 0Hro, June 11, 1921. 

Industrial Commission of Ohio, Columbus, Ohio. 

2166. 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS-APPROVAL, SALE TO CITY OF 
TOLEDO OF CERTAIN LANDS, PORTION OF OLD CHANNEL AND 
EMBANKMENTS OF SWAN CREEK. 

CoLUMBus, OHio, June 14, 1921. 

HoN. JoHN I. MILLER, Superintendent of Public Works, Columbus, Ohio. 
DEAR Sm :-The receipt is acknowledged of your letter of June 11, 1921, 

transmitting in duplicate for my examination a transcript of proceedings 
relative to sale to the city of Toledo of certain lands composing a portion 
of the old channel and embankments of Swan Creek. 

I note that the proposed sale is for the purpose of carrying out the pro­
visions of an act of the general assembly of Ohio passed March 21, 1917, and 
found in 107 0. L. at page 572. I further find that the description as set 
out in the transcript submitted by you is identical with that set out in the 
act of the general assembly above indicated. 

An examination of the transcript shows that your proceedings have been 
in accordance with the special act above mentioned; and I therefore give my 
approval to the proceedings. 

I note your request that I join with you in the sale of the lands in ques­
tion, and I have complied with your request by signing the resolutions for 
the sale. 

I return the duplicate transcript herewith. 
Respectfully, 

JoHN G. PRICE, 
Attorney-General. 


